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Dear Fairview community 

Last Friday, our cross country team represented our school fantastically at the Interschool Cross Country event held at Allanson 

Primary School. Our team of runners put in a huge effort, with the team coming second overall, missing first place by only 4 

points! We had some fantastic individual performances including Zara setting a new record in her year level event. An 

outstanding effort by our team of students and the staff who supported them! Thank you to the many parents and family who 

braved the damp conditions to cheer on our kids at the event. 

Our final cross country event is being held on Friday 27 June. This will be the South West Primary Schools Interschool Cross 

Country Carnival being held at the Hay Park Sporting Fields. Our team will travel to Bunbury to compete with over 20 other 

primary schools. Details of this event will be provided to parents soon. 

WA Student Assistance Payment 

The WA State Government is very keen for every family to claim their 2025 Student Assistance Payment. Your time to make the 

claim is running out! All claims must be submitted by the last day of term, Friday 4 July. All students from Kindy to Year 12 who 

are enrolled in a WA public school, non-government school or are registered for home education in Pre-primary to Year 12 are 

eligible for this payment. 

The fastest way to apply is through the Services WA app. This is a fast and easy process, and payment is usually received in a 

few days. You will need your child’s WA Student Number, which is printed on every school report they receive. If you have 

trouble finding this, please contact the school. 

More information can be found on the WA Student Assistance Payment page. 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/wasap/  
Once again, the deadline for all claims is Friday 4 July. 

Premiers Reading Challenge 2025 

We have many Fairview students enrolled in the 2025 Premier’s Reading Challenge. This has been a good encouragement for 

students to read and log their reading activity with the Challenge. The Challenge is coming to an end soon, but there is still 

opportunity to log your reading and a chance to win one of the many fantastic prizes. The Challenge finishes on Friday 27 June – 

the end of next week. Good luck and keep reading! 
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End of Term Behaviour Celebration 

Term 2 is rapidly coming to an end. In just over a fortnight, we will be handing out 

Semester 1 reports. We will also be having our end of term, positive behaviour 

celebration. All students who have maintained their good standing – at this point in 

time EVERYONE! – will take part in our Circus Challenge incursion. On Thursday 3 July, 

all students will watch a circus performance and join in a circus skills workshop. We are 

just finalising the timetable with the performers and will share this with you closer to 

the event. Students will be encouraged to dress ‘colourfully’ on the day. Our Kindy 

Orange class will be invited to come in on the Thursday, so they can also join in the fun. 

We are very appreciative of our P&C who have funded this visit. Each year they support our students by committing some of 

the fundraising they do, with support of the school community, to providing our students with experiences. Without their 

support, we would need to ask parents to cover the cost. Thank you, Fairview P&C. 

Check for library books 

We are always looking to support our kids to read more. Over the holidays, we will allow students to take home extra books 

to read. If you would like extra books, please come in and see Mrs Whitney, our library officer, on a Wednesday or Thursday. 

Students are asked to bring in their library books on their library day, even if they want to keep reading them a bit longer, so 

they can be checked out again. Can you please support your kids by having a look in their bedrooms or around the house for 

any books they might have misplaced. Thank you for your support. 

2026 Enrolments 

We are taking enrolments for Kindy students for 2026. We would prefer enrolments to be in by the end of term to assist with 

our planning, but we are more than happy to take them at any time. If you know of anyone who is considering coming to 

town, please ask them to contact the school regarding enrolments in other year levels. We will then be able to include them 

in our 2026 planning. For this year, we still have spaces in our Year 1, 4, 5 and 6 classes. Any requests for 2026 will be included 

in our planning. Enrolment packages are available from the front office or via email upon request. 

 

Andrew Whitney 

Principal 

 

 



Interschool (Allanson) Cross Country  

Congratulations to all students who participated in the Interschool 

(Allanson) Cross Country on Friday.  Fairview placed a very close second. 

Well done to our Year 3 girls who came 2nd, 3rd, 4th & 5th!!  

The following students placed on the day - 

 Yr 3 - Cade 2nd 

 Yr 3 - Rilee 2nd, Kerrily 3rd, Kelsey 4th & Milla 5th 

 Yr 4 - Poppy 1st, Leevi 3rd 

 Yr 5 - Zara 1st, Levi 2nd & Kaleb 4th 

 Yr 6 - Lucy 2nd 

 

Our team will compete again at the South West Primary Schools Interschool 

Cross Country Carnival at Hay Park on Friday 27 June.  

 

Calendar - Weeks 8 - 10 



P&C information 

Meeting 
Our next meeting is on Thursday 26 June 
at 3.30pm in the library. 
Canteen 
Please see flyers below for end of term 
daily specials and new drinks menu. 

 

Community  

information 

WA Student Assistance Payment 

Just 3 weeks left to claim! 

The WA Student Assistance Payment helps with 

school costs — don’t miss out. 

$150 for each Kindergarten and primary student 

$250 for each secondary student 

Claim now through the ServiceWA app, online or by 

post in a claim form. 

Claims close Friday 4 July 2025. 

Visit www.education.wa.edu.au/wasap for eligibility 
info and how to claim. 

A message from School Dental Services 

http://www.education.wa.edu.au/wasap

